June 2021 board meeting highlights
· Thanks again to the homeowners that attended our June board meeting.  When you attend, you stay informed on how we are spending the Association’s money and what projects we are working on.  Monthly meetings are by Zoom, which makes it easy to attend.  1st 30 minutes are for homeowner input and you can leave whenever you need to.  Easy!
· The board approved the May minutes and April finances.
· The board received the statement of values for the association properties.  Each section board needs to review the values of their property and let Kathy know if any adjustments need to be made. Every board was sent the values and asked to review and get back to Kathy.  The values can affect how much is paid out should a property be damaged, easpecially weather related.  The Master board will review our property values and get back to Kathy by next month's board meeting.  
· We went over the project updates, repairs, and freeze damage.  
· Kathy to get bid for restaining Cullen & Magnolia wooden fence and look into seeing if fence company that did repairs and staining on Fite can restain that fence since stain was applied before a rain.
· Kathy discussed her attempts to get a landscape designer to help with freeze damage replacement.  The board directed Kathy to look into consulting time with several vendors.  May vendors are currently booked months out.  Plant material would not be installed until early fall.
· Kathy to get a bid on soft powerwash of Southglen entrance and then have an application of Wet It and Forget It to help keep the mold and mildew at bay.
· All electrical projects should be done in 2 weeks.
· Assessment billing should go out to homeowners by Monday.
· In order to proceed with Southwyck Lake Park replacement of the covered pavilion and uncovered patio, we will need to obtain a survey of the entire park and get bids for an engineering company to let us know if we are ok to tear down and rebuild and if the bulkhead can withstand the construction.
· Kathy was unsure if Lake Pro applied the chemical treatment t the lake since it’s been raining most of the time.  We asked Kathy to ask Lake Pro to let us know if we should restock the lake next year.
· Community events are still on schedule.
· We discussed finding out who we needed to get permission from to have a sign installed showing slow/playground and/or striping to help drivers pay attention.
· Q3 newsletter should go out 2nd week of June.
· Southwyck CAI held it’s first all-board meeting with Sections 1, 4 & 5.  Everyone learned something, and it was great to put a face to a name.  We hope to do this again in October to touch base, hear what all the boards are up to and answer any questions any of the boards might have for each other.
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